
Cross Country & Cluster
Parent help requiredParent help required

Well, we are finally here at the end of Term 1 and what a fantastic term it has been! 
We have had plenty of activities and events this term to keep us going and growing.
There has been our own, Cluster and CBOP Swimming, RATs duathlon, Cluster
Summer Sports, a Working Bee, Making the Difference Swim programme,  Parent
Curriculum evening, the Hill walk, School Photos, a trip to Waimangu Volcanic Valley, a
delicious cooked breakfast from Fonterra, all the while teachers have been busy
getting their heads around the new curriculum documents and developing teaching
and learning documents. We had Graeme McFadyen in to review and analysis my
leadership style and how I support the future focus of our school, we also had Leanne
Angland from the Education Review Office here this week doing a full review of the
governance and operation of the school. The Dental van and Irlens screening were in
to help our kids be in tip top shape. Our PTA have been very busy with community days
- these enable social gatherings and builds a stronger community, the Fishing
competition in January, as well as catering and supporting community events. So a
massive thank you to our PTA, and families, for continuing this important mahi.

We hit the ground running next term with Life Education with Harold and our fabulous
ex Teacher Miss Harris (now Mrs Gretener), we also have our School and Cluster Cross
Country...psst the school holidays is a great time to get out and do some running
practice, Parents pop your shoes on too and join them or ride alongside them, the kids
love it when you can do things like that together ;-) We also have the Cultural Festival,
Hillary Outdoor Camp in early June for our upcoming leaders, as well as all the fun,
learning and growing young minds happening. 
A sincere thank you to everyone in our community for supporting and helping out at
school, we can not do it without you, and it all makes a difference for our tamariki.

Have a wonderful break with the children and we will see you all next term.

Attendance - Our 2025 Target is: To improve attendance and engagement to 75% of students
attending 90% or higher. We are currently sitting at 73% of students attending 90% or higher.
It is coming back up. Well done!
This weeks attendance data:
Rakau 92.8% attendance
Mahuri 92.7% attendance
Tupu 87.5% attendance
Well done to Rakau for just edging ahead this week. Our overall attendance is 88.4%
attendance. We have 4 of our students, Evelyn, Rocco, Loki and Ada who have a 100%
attendance rate. Well done to those children, and their caregivers for ensuring your tamariki
are attending school :)

Rakau!

Important datesImportant datesImportant dates

Office Hours
Monday: 

Tuesday: 

Thursday: 

Friday:     

9.00am - 3.00pm

9.00am - 3.00pm

9.00am -12.30pm 

9.00am - 3.00pm

Fri 11
Mon 28
Wed 30

Term 1 Ends
Term 2 Starts
PTA Meeting 7pm
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ABSENTEES: SKOOL LOOP OR 07 3666 814 / BUS CHANGES: 07 3666 814 (LEAVE A MSG)  / DENTAL UNIT: 0800 525 378

Term 1 2025Week 10

2 - 7
Wed 7
Fri 23
Tue 27

Life Education
Board Meeting 7pm
LRS Cross Country
Cluster Cross Country

MayMayMay

07 3666 814

office@lakerere.school.nz

www.lakerere.school.nz

Next  T e rmNext  T e rm

Check out our local swimming champion! 
Monique recently competed at the 2025 Rising

Stars - Swimming Bay of Plenty competition last
weekend, held in Mt Maunganui. Monique placed
3  in three 8yr individual events: 50m Freestyle,

50m Backstroke and 100m Freestyle and a
Bronze medal for 8yr overall events. What

fantastic results! Ka mau te wehi!
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Kei te whakatakataka a matou
akonga mo nga ahei a tona wa
Preparing our students for the

possibilities of tomorrow
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Everlyn-Mae for excellent participation in
learning at school. Regan for making great
progress in writing. Renata for great focus

and perserverance in Mathematics.
Lucy for showing great effort and

perserverance in Writing. Addison for
showing great perseverance in her mahi. Ada
for showing great perseverance in her mahi. 



Kia ora,

Lake Rerewhakaaitu students enjoyed
their  t ime at the Reporoa Cluster Sports
Day on Wednesday.  Year 0-3 students
played their  tabloid sports games at
Reporoa Pr imary and Year 4-8 students
played at Reporoa Col lege.  A big thanks
to Miss Gow, who organises our sports
events and also our parent helpers Mrs
Al len,  Mrs O'Dea,  Mrs Page,  Mrs
Liv ingstone and Mrs Sterkenburg.  
Have a safe and happy school hol iday
period with your whanau.  

Ngā mihi ,  Whaea Kyl ie

MAHURI

Kia ora koutou,  

This term we have been working on drawing
ski l ls .  Our focus has been to look closely at
objects and draw the shapes,  l ines,  patterns
and colours that we see.  We've also looked
at the i l lustrat ions in books and used them to
inspire ideas to add to our drawings.  Here
are some of our drawings.   

Kia pai  tō rā,
Tupu Class .  

Kia Ora Koutou,

What an amazing term we have had in
Rakau.  On Wednesday,  students went

across to Cluster Summer Sports at
Reporoa.  Our students showed great

sportsmanship and part ic ipated wel l .  I
would l ike to say a HUGE thank you to
ALL our parent helpers over this f i rst

term, i t  al lows us to cont inue providing
awesome EOTC act iv i t ies for our

tamariki !  

Early next term please keep an eye out
on camp information for year 5-8

students .  This wi l l  explain when,  where
and what fundrais ing we wi l l  be doing.  I f
you have any camp fundrais ing ideas I

would love to hear about them! 

Have a safe,  happy and fun f i l led
hol iday.

Ngā mihi ,
Miss Gow 
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A warm
A warm

WELCOME
WELCOME

A warm welcome to 

who is new to our school, 

We wish you a wonderful

new journey here at Lake

Rerewhakaaitu School

Ruby, Ngapera and Misaiah

🤩Caught being Awesome🤩
“Caught Being Awesome” awards
are given out to students of Lake

Rerewhakaaitu School at playtime.
Students can earn them by

following our school values, being a
good friend and following the

school rules. These awards then go
into either the senior or junior

bucket, then at Fridays assemblies
all get read out and one from each

drawn out as our super star
recipient. 

This week our Caught Being
Awesome recipients are…

Junior

Caoimhe

Senior
Jonty
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Principals awardPrincipals award

Ta
rawera
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Each week we give out a house cup to the
house that's in the lead. Students can earn
house points by following our school rules,
values, being on task and even when they

get caught being awesome. 

House Captains are;
Tarawera - Chase & Jonty

Kakaramea - Ryan & Taituha

Congratulations to our house winner for
last week...

HOUSEHOUSEPOINTSPOINTS
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Blooms are slowing down now
Blooms are slowing down now

at the Blooming fridge. Happy to pick

at the Blooming fridge. Happy to pick

to order @193 Brett Road
to order @193 Brett Road

CContact Mel @udderlyblooming
ontact Mel @udderlyblooming

Thank you to our amazing local flower
lady, Mel, who delivers fresh bouquets
of sunshine to our school each week. 

Locals supporting locals

GIRLS’ FOOTBALL - LAKES FOOTBALL CLUB
Lakes FC have had such a good response for
their al l  girls football  teams that they have

added more teams to accommodate players.
There are now additional spaces available in

U8s, U10s and U12s Girls.

If you interested in joining a Girls’  football  team
for the the 2025 winter season please contact

Catherine by email :  lakesfcgirls@gmail .com 
or ph: 021 634 807

CATHERINE DONOVAN
Lakes Football  Club - Girls '  Coordinator



Exclusive Rotorua Locals Deal - 50% OFF*

As a Rotorua local, we’ve got the ultimate
deal just for you. Enjoy an epic 50% OFF ALL
RIDES* - that's right, half price on your next

ZORB experience. This offer is available
anytime, making it easier than ever to slide

into some serious fun. No catches, no
complicated fine print - simply bring a form

of local ID when booking onsite or email
us in advance to lock in your spot. Get ready

to experience the most epic ride in town!

*excludes VIP combo.


